
 

 

 
No. 363/24 
 
19th November 2024 
 
 
TO:  ALL BRANCHES 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Colleague, 
 
CWU NEC and National Representative Elections 2024 – Announcement of Ballot 
Results 
 
Please be advised that the ballot results for the above elections will be communicated as follows: 
  

1) Civica have advised us that the count of the ballot papers should be concluded at 
approximately 14:00 on the 21st November 2024.  Following this they would then be in 
a position to produce the required ballot certificate(s) and declare the results between 
15:00–16:00 on the 21st November 2024.  Once the results have been verified they will 
then be delivered to the Senior Deputy General Secretary.  

  
2) On receipt of the certificate, the Senior Deputy General Secretary will then make 

arrangements for an LTB containing the results to be immediately sent to all branches by 
email.  

  
3) Additionally, where the candidates have provided us with a current email address, we will 

send a copy of the LTB direct to all candidates standing in the respective ballots.  
  

4) The results will also be posted on the CWU Website.  
  
Any enquiries regarding this matter should be directed to the Senior Deputy General Secretary 
department for the attention of Dave Wilshire, email dwilshire@cwu.org  
  
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Tony Kearns 
Senior Deputy General Secretary 
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